
                  Parent Meeting                                                         2/6/12 

 

1. We need adults and scouts to sign-up for activities. We need a 
Scout, adult and ASM in charge of every activity. Wendy, our 
activity coordinator can’t plan every activity herself. There are 
places to sign-up in many activities. We want the scout to plan the 
trip and activity with the help of the adult and ASM in charge. You 
need 3 months to plan the trip and activity. Wendy makes the 
reservations and fills out the tour permits. The adult in charge 
handles the health forms, takes the money, and makes the roster of 
who is attending and the permission slips. On the day of the event, 
the adult turns in all the paperwork to the ASM in charge. 

2.  Summer Camp; 30 scouts are going. Next payment is due Feb. 
20th. There is white water rafting or horseback riding. Woodruff is 
one of the top 10 camps in the US. There are scholarships 
available. Let Mrs. Jacquet know if you need any help. 

3. Popcorn: troop took a huge loss. Troop downsized. Scouts get one 
half of profit and troop gets the other half. We need to sell the 
popcorn we have left to break even. Merit Badge Clinic- we made 
money with this. 

4. Pine straw sales: Tylee Rodgers is the adult in charge. The fliers 
are on the website. 

5. Chick-Filet calendars: Only scouts get the money from the sales. 
6. Counsel is offering a fundraiser. Troop makes no money off this. 

Discount cards-$5. Scouts get $2.50. There is $5 coupon off at 
Publix so the card pays for itself. These will be available in March. 
We have to sign up as a troop. The Council will take back any 
unsold cards. The money from sales goes into the scout’s account. 



Parents voted yes for scouts to sell cards. Ginger Moss (new Scout 
mom) volunteered to be the adult in charge. 

7. Friends of Scouting: we have 90% of our goal. If you haven’t 
turned a pledge card, there is still time. Also, you can get a magnet. 

8.  A scout needs 4 campouts per year (troop goal). Service hours 
need to get reported to Diana Yuen for her to record. 

9. The Bethlehem Lock-in set-up and take down signup sheet has 
been misplaced, so if your scout participated, have them put their 
name on the new signup sheet and log in their hours. 

10. Mrs. Jacquet will need to present to the committee and the 
boys about doing more Merit Badge Clinics. 150 scouts attending 
could give the troop $1000. That money could reimburse people 
who drive for activities for gas.  Still in the planning stages. We 
need to make sure the troop has the money to do this. 

11. National Scouting is going to start sending surveys every 
month (Voice of the South). There are going to be questions like 
how can they make scouting more attractive and would you 
recommend scouting to one of your friends. They want to get a 
feeling about how others view scouting. 

12. District Banquet: Good Egg Awards: Stephen Poole and 
Cindy Thorne. John Sullivan has been in scouts for 78 years. The 
banquet is always the first Friday of every Feb. so plan to come 
next year. 

13. Ginger Moss volunteered for the Merit badge Coordinator 
position. 

14. Scout Sabbath at Temple Kol Emeth: 2/10th, 7:30pm and 
Scout Sunday 2/12th, 9:30-10:30 or 11: 00 -12:00. Scout Sunday 
goal: 100% of PLC and 50% of active/ Sabbath- 100% PLC and 
35% of active. 



15. Fort McAllister: 2/18th-2/20th.  6 ½ mile kayak trip. Cost 
about $50. Must have had a swim test to go. 

16. Scouting for Food: Kick-up is 2/ 20th. Goal is 50 cans/scout. 
Food brought to church for Must summer lunch counts. Collecting 
cans as a patrol is more successful. Must summer lunch: each 
family should bring in 2 boxes of juice and 20 fruit snacks. 

17. Roundtable: attendance is required to earn the chicken pin. 
Service patrols are responsible for taking turns for having someone 
attend roundtable for the month. A leader or parent can attend and 
bring the notes back to the troop. 

18. Providence Canyon and Infantry Museum: 3/9-11. 
19. National scout Jamboree: 7/15-24, 2013. The summit in west 

Va. Cost is $1300. Council is taking 224 scouts. Must be 12yr. old 
and First class by July 15th. 

20.  The Merit Badge Clean-up hasn’t happened twice due to no 
adult in charge for activity. 

21. We need more MB counselors. Each patrol should provide 5 
people to sign up as MB counselors. 

22. O/A elections: first Class and have 15 nights of camping with 
at least one summer camp.  Scouts get selected tonight and the 
Tapout will be in March. 

23. We covered the Scout and adult goals for the year. 
 


